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March 20, 2015 

BLM Issues Final Rule Governing Hydraulic Fracturing on Federal and 
Indian Lands 

On March 20, Department of the Interior Secretary Sally Jewell announced the release of the Bureau of 

Land Management’s (BLM) final rule, titled, “Hydraulic Fracturing on Federal and Indian Lands,” which 

BLM announced will take effect 90 days after publication in the Federal Register. 

According to a BLM news release accompanying the final rule, key components of the rule include: 

• “provisions for ensuring the protection of groundwater supplies by requiring a validation of well 

integrity and strong cement barriers between the wellbore and water zones through which the 

wellbore passes” 

•  “increased transparency by requiring companies to publicly disclose chemicals used in hydraulic 

fracturing to BLM through the website FracFocus, within 30 days of completing fracturing operations” 

• “higher standards for interim storage of recovered waste fluids from hydraulic fracturing to mitigate 

risks to air, water and wildlife” 

• “measures to lower the risk of cross-well contamination with chemicals and fluids used in the 

fracturing operation, by requiring companies to submit more detailed information on the geology, 

depth, and location of preexisting wells to afford the BLM an opportunity to better evaluate and 

manage unique site characteristics.” 

After BLM released the final rule, the Independent Petroleum Association of America and Western Energy 

Alliance filed a lawsuit in Federal Court challenging the rule. 

Attorneys and advisors from Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP’s energy and environmental policy 

practice are available to answer questions regarding the rule. 

  

http://www.blm.gov/style/medialib/blm/wo/Communications_Directorate/public_affairs/news_release_attachments.Par.6134.File.dat/HF-Final-Agency-Draft.pdf
http://www.blm.gov/wo/st/en/info/newsroom/2015/march/nr_03_20_2015.html


 

 
 

  2 

Contact Information 

If you have any questions regarding this alert, please contact: 

Charles W. Johnson IV 
johnsonc@akingump.com 
202.887.4295 
Washington, D.C. 

Kenneth J. Markowitz 
kmarkowitz@akingump.com 
202.887.4513 
Washington, D.C. 

Ian A. Shavitz 
ishavitz@akingump.com 
202.887.4590 
Washington, D.C. 

Henry A. Terhune 
hterhune@akingump.com 
202.887.4369 
Washington, D.C. 

Ryan Thompson 
thompsonr@akingump.com 
512.499.6268 
Austin 

Christopher A. Treanor 
ctreanor@akingump.com 
202.887.4551 
Washington, D.C. 

James Romney Tucker Jr. 
jtucker@akingump.com 
202.887.4279 
Washington, D.C. 

  

 

 


